
CITY OF LONG BEACH
MAIN LIBRARY AUDITORIUM

101 PACIFIC AVENUE, 5:30 PM

THURSDAY, MARCH 15, 2007
HOUSING AND NEIGHBORHOODS 
COMMITTEE MINUTES

Vice Mayor Bonnie Lowenthal, Chair
Rae Gabelich, Vice Chair
Val Lerch, Member

FINISHED AGENDA & MINUTES

CALL TO ORDER (5:36 P.M.)

ROLL CALL

B. Lowenthal, Gabelich and LerchCouncilmembers 
Present:

Also Present:  Phil Hester, Director of Parks, Recreation and Marine Bureau; Patrick 
West, Director of Community Development; Dennis Eschen, Manager, Planning and 
Development Bureau; Janet Davey, City Clerk Specialist.

1. 06-1235 Recommendation to name the new park at 15th Street and Alamitos 
Avenue as "Rosa Parks Park."

A motion was made by Councilmember Gabelich, seconded by 
Councilmember Lerch, to recommend to the City Council that the 
communication be received and the recommendation approved.  
The motion carried by the following vote:

Yes: 3 - B. Lowenthal, Gabelich and Lerch

2. 05-2351 Recommendation to name parkland at Redondo Avenue and Second 
Street as "Trolley Park."

A motion was made by Councilmemberr Gabelich, seconded by 
Councilmember Lerch, to recommend to the City Council that the 
communication be received and the recommendation approved.  
The motion carried by the following vote:

Yes: 3 - B. Lowenthal, Gabelich and Lerch

3. 07-0249 Recommendation to change the name of Donald Douglas Park at 
Conant Street and Clark Avenue to "Rosie the Riveter Park." 

A motion was made by Councilmember Gabelich, seconded by 
Councilmember Lerch, to recommend  to the City Council  that the 
communication be received and the recommendation approved.  
The motion carried by the following vote:
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Yes: 3 - B. Lowenthal, Gabelich and Lerch

4. 06-1119 Recommendation to receive a status report regarding Cambodia Town.

A motion was made by Councilmember Gabelich, seconded by 
Councilmember Lerch, to approve recommendation.  The motion 
carried by the following vote:

Yes: 3 - B. Lowenthal, Gabelich and Lerch

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:

Long Beach resident Harvey Cochran spoke.

California Advocates for Responsible Environmental Safety representative Shirley 
Buchanan spoke. 

Long Beach resident Robert Weaver spoke. 

Neighborhood Preservation Committee of Belmont Heights Neighborhoods Association 
Co-Chair Marc Coleman spoke. 

Neighborhood Preservation Committee of Belmont Heights Neighborhoods Association 
Co-Chair Maureen Neeley spoke. 

Long Beach Heritage Advocacy Vice President John Thomas spoke.

Long Beach resident Joshua Raff spoke.

ADJOURNMENT

At 6:50 P.M., there being no objection, Chair B. Lowenthal declared the meeting 
adjourned.
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